

Experience LIFE in the Park

February 18, 2009

NOTICE:

Highway 7/Wooddale Interchange Plans

City Council Meeting: March 2, 2009, 7:30 P.M.

Council Chambers, 5005 Minnetonka Blvd

Dear Resident, Property Owner, or Business Owner:

On March 2, 2009, the City Council will be considering approval of the construction plans for the proposed Highway 7/Wooddale Interchange Project. This action is scheduled as part of the agenda for the City Council meeting to be held at the above date and time. You are welcome to attend this meeting.

The plans to be considered by the City Council are the result of the public process that has taken place over the past 2-3 years. To those of you who attended one or several of the many public meetings, or who submitted comments and feedback in other ways, your participation in this process have been very helpful and much appreciated. As part of the plan approval, staff is recommending to the City Council that the proposed noise walls along the north side of Highway 7, as previously discussed, *not* be included as part of the project.

A construction start in July of 2009 is anticipated. Additional information and updates with regards to construction will be provided as the date draws closer. You will also be able to find updates and further information on the City's website at www.stlouispark.org under construction updates.

Again, thank you for your participation and cooperation as we have moved through this process. If you have any questions or need any additional information with regards to this project, please feel free to contact me at (952) 924-2687, or sbrink@stlouispark.org.

Sincerely,

Scott A. Brink, P.E.

City Engineer

c:

Mayor and City Council

City Manager

Public Works Director

Sorenson Neighborhood Association Elmwood Neighborhood Association